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Jenae Thornberry

From: Shonna McCray
Sent: Friday, January 10, 2025 2:42 PM
To: 'jdean0380@gmail.com'
Cc: Ellen Plendl
Subject: Consumer Inquiry - Florida Public Utilities

Mr. Jim Dean 
jdean0380@gmail.com 
 
RE: FPSC Inquiry 1462550C 
 
Dear Mr. Dean: 
 
The Governor's office forwarded a copy of your email regarding Florida Public Utilities (FPU) to the Florida Public Service 
Commission (FPSC). The FPSC regulates investor-owned electric, and natural gas utilities throughout the state, and 
investor-owned water and wastewater utilities in those counties which have opted to transfer jurisdiction to the FPSC. 
The FPSC has authority in the telephone industry which is limited to the Lifeline Assistance Program, Florida Relay 
Service, and pay telephone service. We appreciate the opportunity to respond directly to you. 
 
We appreciate your comments and will add your correspondence to Docket No. 20240099, regarding FPU's petition for a 
rate increase. 
 
You may review all the information filed with the FPSC by accessing our website at http://www.floridapsc.com.  Tap on 
the section for Clerk's Office, then Dockets and type in Docket No. 20240099 (just the number).  Once you reach the 
Docket, tap on Document Filings Index to view all the information filed by the utilities and other parties in this Docket. 
 
If you have questions or concerns, please contact Ms. Ellen Plendl at 1-800-342-3552. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Shonna McCray 
Regulatory Program Administrator 
Florida Public Service Commission 
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Jenae Thornberry

From: Governor's Office of Citizen Services <EOGCitizenServices@eog.myflorida.com>
Sent: Friday, January 10, 2025 2:10 PM
To: Ellen Plendl
Subject: FW: FL Public Service Commission - FL Public Utilities Rate Increase
Attachments: FPU Comments - 1.docx

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments 
or clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

Please find attached email received by the Governor's Office of Citizen Services.  This email is forwarded to your office 
for review and any response or action appropriate. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Martha Lynn 
Office of Citizen Services 
Executive Office of the Governor 
 
 

From: Jim Dean <jdean0380@gmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, January 10, 2025 10:37 AM 
To: GovernorRon.DeSantis@eog.myflorida.com 
Subject: FL Public Service Commission - FL Public Utilities Rate Increase 
 

Submitted 
Fri, 01/10/2025 - 15:36 

Sender Information 
Jim Dean 
jdean0380@gmail.com 
850-718-3483 
 
Subject 
FL Public Service Commission - FL Public Utilities Rate Increase 
 
Message 
Attached is my plea to Florida Public Service Commission to deny rate increase by Florida Public Utilities 

IP Address 
172.59.70.110 

User Agent 
Mozilla/5.0 (Windows NT 10.0; Win64; x64) AppleWebKit/537.36 (KHTML, like Gecko) Chrome/131.0.0.0 
Safari/537.36 
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Please note that under Florida law correspondence sent to the Governor's Office, which is not confidential or 
exempt pursuant to chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes, is a public record made available upon request.  



JAMES R. DEAN (JIM) 
3097 5th Street 

Marianna, FL 32446 
850-718-3483 

 
Subject: Florida Public Utilities  
  Docket No. 20240099-EI 
  Petition for Rate Increase by Florida Public Utilities Co. (FPU) 
  OPPOSE INCREASE 
 
 
FPU is requesting a rate increase. Based on FPU’s correspondence to the public this is 
necessitated by stating their last increase was 2014 and since that time FPU has made 
significant capital expenditures, particularly associated with “reliability improvements”, 
and has faced increased operating and maintenance costs associated, to a significant 
degree, with customer service improvements, system improvements to enhance 
reliability. “The Company has over the same period, faced increased operating and 
maintenance costs associated, to a significant degree, with customer service 
improvements, increased regulatory requirements, and system improvements to 
enhance reliability.” 
 
FPU is misleading the public with these statements based on my opinion for the 
following reasons: 

1. Improve customer service has not been done, it has been degraded. FPU made 
a poor management decision to close its office in Marianna eliminating the 
public’s primary access to the electric utility. The service territory for FPU is 100% 
rural with very low density, the largest city served only has a population of 6,300, 
it was a terrible decision to degrade customer service by moving it to another 
state. 

2. FPU made a poor management decision to move billing and customer service to 
another state, and eliminate jobs within its own territory and spend funds outside 
of its territory on billing systems and staff. Why should rate payers pay/fund jobs 
and equipment that is not located within FPU territory by funding infrastructure 
within another state? 

3. For 5 years or more customers have been repaying FPU for the cost associated 
with Hurricane Michael’s destruction, a significant portion of FPU’s distribution 
system was destroyed and has been completely replaced with a new distribution 
system. How can maintenance cost go up when you have a new distribution 
system. 

4. There are numerous street lights that don’t work and there is no plan or process 
with FPU that addresses this issue. It is unknown how many street lights cities 
are paying for on a monthly basis that don’t even work. Also, there are street 
lights that seem to be timed to where they stay on for a limited amount of time 
and shut off, then come back on. Cities are paying monthly rates on lighting that 
should be on continuously but is not. There is no plan nor has there been an 
effort to develop a plan to replace lights that don’t work and that are inefficient. 
This should be considered poor management. 



5. FPU uses old inefficient street lighting that does not reduce consumption. Most 
communities have gone to LED lighting that reduces total energy consumption, 
which intern reduces the amount of power FPU has to purchase. FPU has made 
no effort to convert lights to more energy efficient lighting, which is a reflection on 
the business they conduct and a poor business model. 

6. Homeowners and cities have gone to solar energy to try and offset high energy 
bills. The City of Marianna has converted its wastewater operations to run on 
solar. It is a concern this rate case is just an attempt to modify the net metering 
tariff to discourage and penalize customers that take advantage of solar energy. 
FPU is retaliating against these customers. 

7. FPU’s poor management has squandered the cost recovery charge it has 
collected over the past 5 years. There recovery process has completely ignored 
what happened as a result of Hurricane Michael. There has been no 
collaboration with emergency services to try and build back better. Cities have 
approached FPU about undergrounding main highways and critical services but 
FPU does not respond nor do they attempt to address this issue. This is 
completely inconsistent with what the State of Florida has done as a result 
disasters to encourage the hardening of facilities and assisting with funding for 
these efforts.  

 
Based on Florida Public Service Commission (FPSC) website, FPU has the highest 
electric rates in the State of Florida, of investor owned electric utilities. The proposed 
rate increase ensures an 11.3% rate of return for FPU, which is allowed because rate 
payers in their territory have no other options to receive service from another provider.  
 
For the highest rates, customers get the worst service, and as a bonus rate payers will 
be rewarding poor service and poor management with a guaranteed 11.3% rate of 
return.  
 
The Florida Public Service Commission should deny the rate increase and require a 
reduction in rates due to poor service and poor management decisions. 
 
I do not support any rate increase. 
 
Jim Dean 
 
CC: Governor DeSantis 
 State Senator Jay Trumbull 
 State Representative Shane Abbott 
 Commissioners of FPSC 
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